
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

At this stage of the term students at Year levels 7 to 11 are 

in the process of making subject selections for 2020.  When 

this is complete we begin the complicated task of preparing 

classes and timetabling for next year.  There is an important 

event this Thursday afternoon/evening regarding subject 

selection for current Year 9 and 10 students to help them 

and their parents make wise selections of courses.  Details 

appear later in this Newsletter. 

 

There are a number of other significant events this term.  

The Father/Carer and Son Winter Games Night takes place 

on Monday 12 August.  Details for booking are in this 

Newsletter, but places are limited so book early.  The Annual 

Fathers’ Day Breakfast is scheduled for the morning of 

Wednesday 28 August in the Yarangabee Centre.  Bookings 

for both events must be made via Trybooking.  

 

A reminder that Parade and Mercy College students are 

presenting a very entertaining play based on Shakespeare’s 

classic play A Midsummer Night’s Dream from 29 to 31 

August.  Details of booking procedures are on page 7 in this 

Newsletter.  

 

The College is currently reviewing and updating the Master 

Plan.  The purpose of master planning is to look to the future 

of Parade College in the context of our history, culture and 

values.  It will establish the guidelines by which we foster 

campuses of learning that will endure into our next 150 

years.  One of the areas that has become evident is the 

need to update our student toilet facilities at both campuses.  

We have begun this process at the Bundoora Campus in the   

oldest part of the school, the Mt Sion Building, and will gradually 

roll out the program to Preston and the remaining Bundoora 

areas. 

 

On Monday, the staff participated in an excellent professional 

development day focused on Mission and Catholic Identity 

organised by Parade’s Ministry Team.  We were blessed with 

three presenters: Dr Carmody Grey who is the Assistant 

Professor of Catholic Theology at the Centre for Catholic 

Studies, University of Durham, UK; and Darby Carr and Mary 

Flaskas from Inclusivity Consultants.  Carmody explored the 

notion of God as Communion and the implications for Parade 

College as a Catholic School in the Edmund Rice Tradition.  

Darby and Mary worked with staff to assist us in creating a safe 

and supportive learning environment for LGBTIQ students. 

 

Please remember that the second Working Bee for the College 

takes place at each campus on Sunday morning 18 August.  All 

contributions will be welcome.  

 

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Acting Principal 

No. 13  31 July 2019 

Parade College & Mercy College 
Year 10 Dancing Classes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Classes start Wednesday 31 July 

Late applications are being accepted 

Contact Ms Rowan, Mr Nicholls, 

or your House Leader ASAP 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching & 
Learning 
 

 

 

Families have received printed information regarding the 

upcoming subject selection for 2020.  This information was 

also emailed last week. 

 

Students in Years 7, 8 and 11 also attended information 

assemblies last week.  

 

Year 9 and 10 students and families will receive important 

subject selection information on the afternoon and evening of 

Thursday 1 August.  

 

Current Year 11 and 12 students are also strongly 

encouraged to attend the VCE and Tertiary Expo from 3.30pm 

to 4.30pm. 

 

The information for Year 9 and 10 students and families will 

be presented three times; families should select one session 

to attend. 

 

Year 9 students whose preference is for the Edmund Rice 

Pathways Program (ERPP) in 2020 and VCAL students 

need not attend.  

 

For students undertaking ERPP or VCAL in 2020, subject 

selection will be processed by Mr John Nicholls through the 

interview process currently underway.  

 

Please note, current Pathways students’ subject selection/

VET selections are also processed by Mr Nicholls.  

 

Please note the following key dates: 

 

2 August: Subject Selection Workshop in Tutor Period 

(current Years 7, 8, and 11) 

 

7 August: Subject Selection online submission due for 

current Years 7, 8, and 11 

Printed Web Preferences receipt forms due to Tutor 

Teacher by 8 August. 

 

8 August: Subject Selection Workshop in Tutor Period 

(current Years 9 and 10) 

 

14 August: Subject Selection online submission due for 

current Years 9 and 10 

 

Please note that, except for ERPP and VCAL students, 

every current Years 7, 8 and 11 student received a 

personalised Subject Selection email at 2.00pm on 26 

July.  Years 9 and 10 students will receive their email on 

2 August. 

 

The email contains your son’s individualised details for Web 

Preferences, with instructions and a link for accessing 

subject details on the Subject Selection section of PAM. 

 

The subject selection assemblies and evening address all of 

the subject offerings, prerequisites, completion of the online 

form, etc.  The sessions are most important as it is 

imperative that your son chooses his subjects wisely.   

 



 

Except for ERPP and VCAL students, we ask all parents of 

Year 9 and 10 students to attend the evening with their son. 

 

At the Subject Selection Evening on 1 August, College staff 

will be available before and after each session to answer any 

queries that may arise about 2020 Year 10 and Year 11 

courses.  They will be allocated to Learning Areas in the 

College Hall and will be able to assist with any matters that 

may need clarification. 

 

In addition, representatives from tertiary institutions will be 

present and available at a VCE and Tertiary Expo to Year 9 

to Year 12 families.  

 

While the formal presentations are aimed at current Year 9 

and 10 families, Year 11 and 12 families are encouraged to 

make the most of the opportunity to discuss courses with 

tertiary representatives exclusively from 3.30pm to 4.30pm. 

The remaining times are designated for current Year 9 and 10 

families. 

 

We look forward to your attendance at the Subject Selection 

Evening on 1 August. 

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 

From the Registrar 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 2021 Enrolments close on Friday 23 August 

2019 

Applications are now being accepted for 2021 and beyond.  

If you have a son currently at the College you are still 

required to submit an application form for any younger 

siblings.  Please contact me on 9468-3304 or email 

registrar@parade.vic.edu.au to obtain an Information pack. 

 

 

Collection of School Information by the Australian 

Government under the Australian Education Act 

2013 

We are required to publish information about the collection 

of school information data.  This information can be found 

toward the end of this Newsletter. 

 

Mrs Angela O’Connor  

Registrar 

mailto:registrar@parade.vic.edu.au


 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Organisation 
 

 

 

 

Metec Driver Training in Term 3 Holidays 

Supported by the Parents of Parade Committee, Year 10 

students will again have the opportunity to be involved in a 

driver training session during the school holidays on Friday 4 

October at Metec in Bayswater.   

 

We must have final numbers confirmed by Monday 5 August 

so that cars and driving instructors can be secured.  

Interested students can collect a permission form from Ms 

Ireland in First Aid.   

 

Students must return the permission form and the payment to 

secure their place no later than 5 August.  

 

I hope many Year 10 boys take up this opportunity.  

 

All enquiries can be directed to 

community.events@parade.vic.edu.au  

 

Father and Son Winter Games Night Monday 12 

August in College Hall at the Bundoora Campus for 

Year 7 and 8 Students 

The evening will commence at 6.00pm with a BBQ, progress 

with activities such as Foosball, Darts, Quoits, Tower Building 

and Golf Putting, then conclude with some prizes being 

awarded.  The evening will conclude by 9.00pm.  

 

Sporting prowess and fitness are not required to participate in 

what will certainly be an enjoyable night.  Whilst hand/eye 

coordination may assist with some activities, the ability to use 

your powers of ‘thinking’ will assist in other areas.   

 

The format of the night is based on ‘Tabloid Activities’ 

whereby fathers and sons complete a range of activities. If 

fathers are unable to attend, then a guardian or older brother 

is more than welcome to come along and enjoy the evening. 

 

This activity can only cater to a maximum of 160 participants 

(80 pairs), and for this reason we suggest booking early. 

A donation of $10 per family is payable when you book 

through Trybooking and includes all food and drinks. 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/BEGCS 

 

All enquiries can be directed to 

community.events@parade.vic.edu.au  

 

Father’s Day Breakfast Wednesday 28 August, 

7.00am in the Yarrangabee Centre at the Bundoora 

Campus 

The Annual Father’s Day Breakfast will commence with a 

breakfast of hot BBQ and cold foods, coffee, tea and warm 

drinks are available. 

 

The format of the morning will be based on light 

entertainment and the opportunity for fathers and sons of the 

College to interact with other fathers and sons.  This year 

sees the return of some light entertainment and games 

provided by our Masters of Ceremonies and will conclude by 

8.30am to allow students to attend class and fathers work.  

 

A donation of $10 per family is payable when you book 

through Trybooking and includes all food and drinks. 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/BEGDI  

 

All enquiries can be directed to 

community.events@parade.vic.edu.au  

 

Bookings for both of these events is through Trybooking via 

the links on the College website and above, and will be 

available from 29 July 2019.  An email reminding parents 

about these events has been sent.  Specific enquiries can be 

directed to the College via email: 

community.events@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Evacuation Drills 

Parents should be aware that the College conducts regular 

evacuation drills throughout the year.  These drills are a 

normal part of the College’s Emergency Management Plan.  

 

The drills serve as an educative tool and allow the staff and 

students to practice and discuss evacuation as a positive 

and normal procedure within the community.  In the rare 

occasion that the College needs to implement its emergency 

plans parents will be communicated with via SMS. 

mailto:community.events@parade.vic.edu.au
https://www.trybooking.com/BEGCS
mailto:community.events@parade.vic.edu.au
https://www.trybooking.com/BEGDI
mailto:community.events@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:community.events@parade.vic.edu.au


 

2020 Term Dates and Students Holiday Absence 

Please note below the 2020 term dates.  Parents are asked to 

consider carefully any holidays or events that withdraw 

students from the College and their studies during the term.  

 

If you wish to withdraw your son during the school term, please 

notify the College by contacting your sons House Leader prior 

to the event and advising the College Principal by writing to Mr 

Callanan, Assistant Principal Organisation. 

 

Term 1 

Sunday 26 January Australia Day 

Monday 27 January Australia Day Holiday 

Tuesday 28 January All staff return 

Friday 31 January Year 7 and 12 commence 

Monday 3 February Years 8, 9, 10, and 11 commence 

Monday 9 March Labour Day Public Holiday 

Friday 27 March Term 1 finishes 

 

Term 2 

Monday 13 April Easter Monday 

Tuesday 14 April Term 2 commences 

Monday 8 June Queens Birthday Public Holiday 

Friday 26 June Term 2 finishes 

 

Term 3 

Monday 13 July Term 3 commences 

Friday 18 September Term 3 finishes 

 

Term 4 

Monday 5 October Term 4 commences 

Tuesday 3 November Melbourne Cup Day Public Holiday 

Friday4 December Term 4 students finish 

Friday 18 December Staff conclude, College Office closes 

 

Mr Michael Callanan 

Assistant Principal - Organisation 

 

Delivery of Messages and  
Unplanned Departure of Students 

 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that timely 
delivery of messages and/or personal items is not 
possible due to constant student movement in a 

Secondary School. 

 

Whilst every reasonable attempt will be made to 
deliver important messages only, parents are 

advised that we cannot guarantee timely delivery. 

 

Parents/Guardians arriving unexpectedly 
requesting to collect students for urgent 

appointments may face a delay of up to 45 
minutes.  Please ensure you allow sufficient time 

prior to the appointment. 



 

From the  
Director of Music 
 

 

 

 

Instrumental Music enrolments for Semester Two have now 

closed.  Thank you to all parents who have enrolled their 

children in Instrumental Music lessons for this semester.  

  

One of the biggest events in the Music calendar, the annual 

College Winter Music Concert, is fast approaching and will 

take place on Monday 19 August at 7.00pm in the Rivergum 

Theatre.  All parents and friends are invited to attend the 

concert to support the students and bands performing.  

Parents will receive information regarding their sons 

involvement in the coming weeks. 

  

The invitation still remains open for all interested students to 

join the Parade Vocal Ensemble.  A new initiative at the 

College this semester, the Vocal Ensemble provides 

students with the opportunity to further their vocal skills 

whilst developing their confidence.  Rehearsals take place 

every Monday at lunchtime in W41, and a commitment to 

weekly rehearsals is required. 

  

We are excited to announce the formation of the Year 7 and 

8 College Band this semester.  The junior students are 

extremely passionate and dedicated and have already 

commenced rehearsing for their debut performance at the 

Winter Music Concert.  Students who were part of the Year 

7 band in 2018 are welcome to be a part of this ensemble 

and should see Ms Calia to sign up. 

  

Selected students from Year 7 and 8 should have received 

an invitation to join a Junior Big Band.  This ensemble will 

rehearse Tuesday at lunchtime under the direction of Brass 

and Senior Big Band teacher Mr Anthony Foon.  It will focus 

on Jazz and Stage Band repertoire and develop skills to 

encourage student progression to the senior big band. 

  

It looks to be a busy few weeks for the Big Band with 

Parade College looking forward to hosting the ACC Stage 

Band Day 12 August, performing at the Victorian Schools 

Music Festival 13 August, and capping off the week with a 

College Assembly on 16 August, they will be on a roll for the  

Winter Music Concert and are very excited to have a solid 

run of gigs coming up. 

  

The VCE Music class and Vocal Ensemble were lucky to be 

invited to perform with Shane Howard from legendary 

Australian Rock Band 'Goanna'.  Shane was at the College 

as part of Environment Week speaking about his experience 

as a performing artist and the impact to make a difference 

through the Arts.  It was an insightful talk and wonderful to 

hear him perform and perform along-side him.  

 

Ms Melissa Calia 

Director of Music 



 



 

Community Action Report 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Community Action Program 

Last term, as part of his Community Action Program, Luca 

Franco (Year 10 L01) completed a placement at ‘My 

Community Health Men’s Shed’ at East Reservoir Health 

Centre.  

 

Luca was a helpful participant in the wonderful Bike Recycling 

Program, that sees pre-loved bikes fixed and donated to 

families.  When I visited Luca on placement the coordinators 

and volunteers were full of praise for his enthusiasm and 

aptitude. 

 

Luca is continuing to help by running a collection of 

secondhand bikes and bike parts.  If you have any donations 

please drop them off at the College. 

 

Ms Anne-Marie Morello 

Community Action Convenor 

Preston Solidarity Action 
Month 
 

 

 

 

Supporting MacKillop Family Services 

During the month of August, the Parade College Preston 

community will be collecting donations for MacKillop Family 

Services.  These donations will be given to children who are 

currently homeless or living in foster care around 

Melbourne.  

 

Each week, we will be asking for a different category of 

items.  New or near-new items are preferred.  Please bring 

your donations to your Tutor Teacher or Preston Reception.  

 

Week One: 5 to 9 August  

Clothes or gifts for girls. Ages 0-12 

 

Week Two: 12 to 16 August 

Clothes or gifts for boys. Ages 0-12 

 

Week Three: 19 to 23 August 

Clothes or gifts for girls. Ages 13-18 

 

Week Four: 26 to 30 August 

Clothes or gifts for boys. Ages 13-18 

 

Ms Sarah Melenhorst 

Ministry Team 

 

Recording a Parent Notified  
Absence on PAM 

 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that you are able 
to use PAM to record a student absence for  

daily or multiple days 

 

Please ensure the absence is recorded before 9.30am to 
avoid a SMS absence Alert being generated 

 
Please call the College on 9468-3300  

for further assistance if required 



 

Envision Hands -  
Bottle Top Collection 
 

 

 

 

Thank you to all the families, staff, and local community 

members for their donations of collected bottle tops.  We have 

so far collected thousands.  These will go a long way to 

helping Envision Hands deliver much needed prosthetics to 

amputees.  

 

On a personal note, on Monday afternoon I loaded my boot 

and backseat up with bags upon bags of the bottle tops and 

delivered them to a collection and sorting point in 

Thomastown.  I was amazed at the sheer volume of bottle 

tops donated to the organisation, with their warehouse 

stacked to the roof and their workers kept very busy sorting 

and processing the caps.  

 

It was interesting to see the caps sorted by colour and type, 

and shredded into their final product ready to be used in the 

3D printing machines that make the prosthetics.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: Finn Montagnana-Wallace Yr7 H21 

with his bag of donated bottle tops.   

 

Special mention to Jonte Butler Year 7 H14 who has dropped 

off hundreds of plastic tops.  

 

We are still accepting more donations throughout the term.  

 

Mr Lucas Zugaro 

Community Action 

 

Our biggest project yet! 

 

Parade College is joining with Envision Hands and 

their mission to create 100 prosthetic hands out of 

recycled plastic from bottle caps using 3D printers.   

 

These hands will be donated to under-privileged 

children in need.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The bottle caps are turned into filament for 3D 

printers and are used to print out the components that 

make up the hand. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There will be drop boxes in each Tutor Group for you 

to deposit your caps into.  You will receive House 

points for your donation. 

 

Any form of plastic bottle cap is accepted. 

 

https://envision.org.au/envision-hands/ 

https://envision.org.au/envision-hands/


 

Carpentry Students 
‘Nail it Again’ 
 

 

 

 

Recently the Parade Trade Centre Team were involved in a 

Community Action project for St Pius X Primary School in 

Waterdale Road, Heidelberg.   

 

The Trade Centre Carpentry Team was approached by 

school Gardening Coordinator Kylie Johnston and asked if 

they could build four planter boxes for the school community 

garden  

 

Under the guidance and direction of Trade Centre Teacher 

Simon Hogan, the students again stepped up to the plate, 

eager to help in any way possible.   

 

The students followed the practices from their unit of work 

CPCCCM1012A ‘Work Effectively and Sustainably in the 

Construction Industry’, where they were extremely 

environmentally conscious and used recycled corrugated 

iron donated by James Hunt from the Parade Plumbing 

Department. 

 

The timber structure of the planter boxes was standard 75 x 

35mm MGP F5 radiate pine. These timber structures will be 

painted with Wattyl Solar Guard paint to protect them from 

the elements. 

Above: Trade Centre student’s Zac Woolcock Yr11 L10 and Max 

Taynton Yr11 H10, at St Pius X upon delivery 

Above: completed planter boxes  

 

This was a very rewarding exercise where the students 

appreciated their hard work and end result which was for a 

great cause. 

 

On completion, the planter boxes were delivered to St Pius 

X in Heidelberg by the students who constructed them.   

Kylie Johnston was there to greet the students on delivery 

and was more than impressed at all the hard work the 

Parade Trade Centre students had put in knowing full well 

the school would put them to very good use. 

 

Once again the boys absolutely nailed it! 

 

A special thanks to the Trade Centre Carpentry Team for all 

their assistance in this pleasurable project. 

 

Well done boys. 

 

Mr Simon Hogan 

Carpentry Teacher 



 



 

2019 Musical Production          THE ADDAMS FAMILY           



 

Congratulations to the performers, back stage crew, musicians, and production staff 

YOU WERE AMAZING 



 

From the  
Business Manager 
 

 

 

 

Monthly Statements 

The College issues statements via email at the end of every 

month. Printed copies are only posted in the first week of 

each term.   

 

If you are not receiving your statements please contact Emily 

Hosking on 9468-3327 immediately.  

 

Email Addresses  

Please advise us if you change your email address. The 

College regularly uses email to communicate with parents/

guardians about important matters including fee statements 

and newsletters.   

 

The provision of regular fee statements is designed to assist 

families to keep track of their payment plans and act as a 

reminder for any payments in arrears.  

 

Please ensure you advise us of any changes to your email 

address.  

 

Finance Committee Members  

The College Finance Committee is looking for potential 

members.  

 

If you are interested in joining the Finance Committee, or 

would like to know more, please contact the Business 

Manager, Mr Paul Harris, on 9468-3309 or via 

paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Mr Paul Harris 

Business Manager 

Works on Plenty Road 
 

 

 

 

 

In January this year Yarra Trams upgraded Stop 71 on 

Route 86 at Plenty Road, Bundoora.  To complete the 

upgrades the following work will be undertaken: 

 

• Installation of a new guard rail 

• Extension to the concrete maintenance strip 

• Repairs to the footpath 

• Completion of landscaping 

 

These works will have minimal impact on the College 

however we wanted to keep you informed.  

 

Work will take place from 9.00pm Sunday 4 August to 

10.00pm Friday 16 August 2019, close to the new tram stop 

on Plenty Road, between McKimmies Road and College 

Street.  

 

Please see the opposite page for details of this work.  

 

Mr Anthony Glatzel 

Logistics Coordinator 

 

Payment of fees can be made anytime  

during office hours at the College 

 

Bundoora 

Monday to Friday 7.45am-5.00pm 

 

Preston 

Monday to Friday 8.15am-4.30pm 

mailto:paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au


 



 

From the Director of  
High Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

Parade Students Continue to Excel on the 

Sporting Field 

Congratulations to the following students on their 

outstanding sporting achievements: 

 

Year 11 student Jai Lemire Yr11 

L07 represented Victoria and was 

Vice Captain at the recent Indoor 

Cricket National Championships.  

Victoria won the event and Jai was 

named player of the Tournament.  

Jai’s performance behind the 

stumps and with the bat was 

outstanding throughout the entire 

competition.  As a result of his 

efforts, he was also named in the 

Australian All Star Team.  

 

It was mentioned in a previous 

newsletter that Year 9 student, 

Kobe Knight (T16), was named in 

the AFL Indigenous Flying 

Boomerangs National Under 15 

Squad of fifty players which 

played against one another in a 

trial game at the GMHBA stadium 

earlier this year.  Due to his 

performance at this trial, Kobe 

was then selected to be part of the 

twenty-five National Player Squad which trialled again 

earlier in July.  From these trials, ten to twelve Boomerang 

players will join the World Team Program to form an All 

Stars Team in November.  

 

2020 ACC High Performance Sport Classes – 

Years’ 8 to 10 

To play ACC Sport in Years 8, 9 or 10 in 2020 at the 

Bundoora campus, students should be in an ACC High 

Performance class.  If your son didn’t play one of the 

specific sports listed below in 2019, but would like to be 

considered for that sport in 2020 and a place in an ACC  

High Performance Class, then he should attend the 

following trials -  

 

Cricket 

Bundoora College Cricket Nets 2 August after school 

3:30pm - 4:30pm 

 

Tennis 

Bunjil Park Tennis Courts 7 August and 9 August after 

school 3.30pm – 4.30pm 

 

These trials are used to assess the students’ abilities and 

possible selection into an ACC High Performance class in 

2020 and are for students currently in Years’ 7, 8 and 9 who 

didn’t make a specific ACC team in 2019.  

 

Students are asked to wear their sports uniform for the 

trials.  

 

Please note, students who have played a specific ACC sport 

in 2019 are not required to attend the trials for that specific 

sport, as their performance throughout the ACC season is 

used to assess their possible selection into an ACC High 

Performance class for 2020.   

 

However, if for example, a student played football in 2019, 

but didn’t make the basketball team, and would like to be 

considered for the basketball team in 2020, then they must 

attend the basketball trials.   

 

Listed below are some questions and responses that may 

assist in the understanding how ACC High Performance is 

conducted at the College.  

 

How does a student get into an ACC High Performance 

Class?  

When selecting subjects for 2020, students who wish to play 

either football or soccer must select ACC High Performance 

– Semester 1 as part of their subject selection.  

 

Students wishing to play either, Basketball, Table Tennis, 

Hockey, Cricket Tennis or Volleyball must select ACC High 

Performance Semester 2 as part of their subject selection. 

 

If a student wishes to play a sport in Semester 1 and 2 then 

they must selection ACC High Performance – Semesters’ 1 

and 2.  



 

Please note, whilst a student may select to do ACC High 

Performance Sport, this does not guarantee them a position 

in the class. The number of students wishing to be involved 

in the subject is far greater than the number of positions 

available and as a consequence, students are selected into 

the subject based on a combination of some or all of the 

following criteria;  

 

• Previous ACC involvement and performance 

• Involvement and performance in regular Physical 

Education classes  

• General behaviour and ability to demonstrate mutual 

respect to fellow students and staff  

• Performance at selection trials  

• Ability to uphold the school’s discipline and uniform 

policy 

• Performance in local sporting competitions Selection is 

completed annually  

 

Being involved in an ACC High Performance class at one 

specific year level does not guarantee selection in the 

following year.  

 

Selection is based on the criteria listed above. This process 

allows developing students who may have missed selection 

in one year, an opportunity to be involved in the following 

year.  

 

Students who are not involved in an ACC sport in a current 

year, but would like to be considered for an ACC team for 

the following year, must attend ACC Trials as listed above.  

 

Does involvement in an ACC High Performance class 

guarantee selection into a team?  

No. If a student is selected into an ACC High Performance 

class, then they are part of a specific sporting squad. 

Selection for all ACC teams will then come from these 

specific squads.  

 

Students who aren’t selected in the final team will be 

involved in a Physical Education practical class during ACC 

matches.  

 

What does my son do if he is not in an ACC High 

Performance Class?  

Students not involved in an ACC High Performance Class at  

Years’ 8 or 9 will be involved in regular Physical Education 

classes.  Students in Year 10 who are not involved in an 

ACC High Performance class would select another elective. 

 

High Performance Classes are also offered at the Preston 

campus, however, trials are not required. If you have any 

questions regarding the trials, please don’t hesitate to call 

Mr Phil Gaut on 9468-3380. 

 

ACC Cross Country 

The ACC Cross Country Championships is being held at 

Bundoora Park on Wednesday 11 September.   

 

Training for Bundoora students will be held each Tuesday 

and Thursday morning from 7.30am to 8.15am and students 

are to meet at Bunjil Park.   

 

Preston students wishing to be involved should see Mr 

Watson for further information. 

 

Mr Phillip Gaut 

Director of High Performance Sport 



 

Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

 

2019 POP Mega Raffle 

This is our major fundraiser for the year and your chance to 

have your son’s tuition fees covered for next year.  Please 

support us, so that we can help the Parade community and 

possibly yourself.   Great value at $10 a ticket! 

 

Working Bee 

Sunday 18 August from 8.00am to 12.30pm.  Many jobs 

around the College grounds at Bundoora and Preston to be 

actioned followed by a BBQ sausage sizzle and drinks 

provided by POP. 

 

August Events 

This term sees the following activities, so please mark them 

on your calendar and come along to help out or enjoy the 

activity.  

 

Registrations are essential for catering purposes 

 

Father/Son Winter Games 

The Father/Son Winter Games will be held in College Hall 

for fathers and sons from Years 7 to 9 on Monday 12 

August.  The evening will commence with a BBQ at 6.00pm, 

the games begin at 7.00pm and conclude by 9.30pm.   

 

Entry is $10 per family which is payable when you register 

and includes all food and soft drinks.    

 

Fathers/guardians/older brothers will form teams and take 

part in activities such as Foosball, Darts, Quoits, Tower 

Building and Golf Putting.  Medallions and prizes will be 

awarded at the end of the evening.  

 

Numbers are limited so please register at Trybooking  

https://www.trybooking.com/BEGCS 

 

General enquiries regarding this event should be emailed to 

Community.Events@parade.vic.edu.au  

Fathers Day Breakfast 

This has become a popular event and POP will once again 

be assisting with the annual Fathers Day Breakfast on 

Wednesday 28 August.  Fathers/Grandfathers are invited to 

a delicious BBQ breakfast of bacon and eggs to be enjoyed 

with their sons in the lead up to Fathers Day.   

 

Numbers are limited so please register at Trybooking  

https://www.trybooking.com/BEGDI  

 

General enquiries regarding this event should be emailed to 

Community.Events@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

METEC Driver Education - Year 10 Students  

Each year Parents of Parade assists with a one day pre-

driver education program for Year 10 students.  Students 

meet at the Bundoora campus at 8.30am and travel by bus 

to METEC in Bayswater, returning to the College between 

4.30pm and 5.00pm.  The program consists of theory and 

two driving sessions under the instruction of the METEC 

trainers.  The day takes place during school holidays and 

this year will be on Wednesday 4 October (which is the last 

Friday of the school holidays). 

 

Students aged 16 years attending the METEC Driver 

Education Course may take their Learners Permit test on 

the day.  They must bring the required identification 

documents, including 100 points of identification.  Please 

visit the Vic Roads website below to ensure you have the 

correct documentation on the day. 

 

https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/licences/evidence-of-

identity/types-of-identity-documents  

 

Places are limited.  Please register your interest by 

emailing: Community.Events@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

METEC bookings close on Monday 5 August 

 

POP Meeting 

Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday 14 August 

at 7.30pm in the Boardroom at the Bundoora campus.   

ALL WELCOME! 

 

Jeff Warke  

President Parents of Parade 

0409 174 208 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 

https://www.trybooking.com/BEGCS
mailto:Community.Events@parade.vic.edu.au
https://www.trybooking.com/BEGDI
mailto:Community.Events@parade.vic.edu.au
https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/licences/evidence-of-identity/types-of-identity-documents
https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/licences/evidence-of-identity/types-of-identity-documents
mailto:Community.Events@parade.vic.edu.au


 



 

From The Old Paradians   
 

 

 

 

 

The O’Sullivan Boys Remembered 

Pictured here are three brothers, all Old Paradians, who 

served their nation through World War II - Tony (1932), 

Brian (1938) and Joe O’Sullivan (1938). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The photograph was forwarded to the Old Paradians’ 

Association by another OP Jack Moore (1947), in tribute to 

Brian, who died just three weeks short of his 97th birthday on 

27 June. 

 

Having married Brian’s sister Elizabeth (the youngest of ten 

O’Sullivan siblings), Jack had much in common, as he 

recently recalled in paying tribute. 

 

Full story, click here - http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-

paradian-stories/the-o-sullivan-boys-remembered  

 

 

Women Turn Out In Support Of The Club 

The Old Paradians Amateur Football Club continues to 

enjoy the healthy support of those who respect the ninety 

year-old sporting institution as a vital part of the College 

community fabric, particularly the women of Parade. 

 

More than eighty women frequented the Frank Mount Social 

Room for the annual Ladies Day Luncheon held prior to the 

recent match with Prahran-Assumption.  

 

The ladies heard from club President Mike Jolley, who 

confirmed his intention to stand down from the position at 

season’s  

end, and Senior Coach Phil Plunkett who took time out pre-

game to partake in a Q and A with the capable MC Graeme 

Clark. 

 

Guests included current players’ sisters, wives, mothers and 

grandmothers, together with past players and diehard 

supporters. 

 

Special mention should be made to Sue Ashcroft, Julie 

Mahony and Sally Kolotylo, who so capably arranged the 

setup of the room for the luncheon. 

 

 

OPs frequent The Black Friar in London 

Seen sharing a friendly frothy in the Black Friar public 

House on Queen Victoria Street at Blackfriars this week 

were esteemed members of the Old Paradians' London 

chapter - clockwise from bottom left: Christopher Ecclestone 

(1978), Peter Wilson (1978), Craig Sandford (1985), 

Brendan O'Leary (1980), Peter Bentley (1978) and Michael 

Reid (1981). 

 

  

http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/the-o-sullivan-boys-remembered
http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/the-o-sullivan-boys-remembered


 

The photograph was posted by Christopher on his facebook 

page with the accompanying message: "Paradians in 

London meeting up this sunny evening at the old Black 

Friar . . . and a cheesy group photo (my selfie skills being 

non-existent)". 

 

To read more, click here - http://www.oldparadians.com.au/

old-paradian-stories/ops-frequent-black-friar-in-london 

 

 

The Two of Us - Phil Carter Tells 

The following story was penned by 1969 College Captain 

Phil Carter, following a recent trip to New South Wales 

where he caught up with an old mate from the early years of 

the Bundoora Campus, Mick Boyne. 

 

Phil provided an accompanying image of himself with Mick, 

and to quote the former: “We had a great time, just chatting 

about the events of our own lives, the wider world, and 

enjoying the beautiful scenery of the Sapphire Coast”. 

 

To read Phil’s story, click here - http://

www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/the-two-of-

us-phil-carter-tells  

 

 

Class of ‘63 Reunites at OPA Luncheon 

Final year students of Parade’s Class of 1963 have reunited 

at the Old Paradians’ Association’s monthly luncheon at 

Melbourne’s RACV City Club. 

 

They came together with the assistance of Pat Mount, who 

took up the challenge to locate his former contemporaries. 

Pictured here are, from left to right: Peter Murphy, Terry 

Laragy, Tony Killen, Noel McClelland, Tom Ryan, Barry 

Pritchard, Graeme Pound, Pat Mount, Michael Quin, Max 

Cashmore, John Mount, Michael McKinley and John 

Sonneveld. 

 

“It was wonderful to re-connect with the ‘boys’ that you had 

not seen since leaving school or had not seen for many 

years,” Pat said. 

 

“Now that most of us are retired (or semi-retired) we can 

make the time to renew valuable friendships. It was a very 

enjoyable day.” 

 

Full story, click here - https://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-

paradian-stories/class-of-63-reunites-at-opa-luncheon 

 

 

Matthews Boys on Cloud 9 after LA Record 

Old Paradians Jarrod Matthews (2013) and younger brother 

Joel (2018) were amongst an Australian contingent which 

recently set a national skydiving record, in completing a 130 

person formation in the skies over southern California. 

 

http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/ops-frequent-black-friar-in-london
http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/ops-frequent-black-friar-in-london
http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/the-two-of-us-phil-carter-tells
http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/the-two-of-us-phil-carter-tells
http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/the-two-of-us-phil-carter-tells
https://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/class-of-63-reunites-at-opa-luncheon
https://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/class-of-63-reunites-at-opa-luncheon


 

Four years of preparation culminated with the successful 

formation on the sixth attempt – the 130 skydivers plunging 

from seven airplanes and successfully locking arms long 

enough to be photographed for verification of the record. 

 

The successful attempt took place over Perris, 71 miles 

south-east of Los Angeles. Incredible footage has since 

emerged of the formation, that involved jumpers from as 

young as Joel at 19 through to the oldest at 74.  

 

Collectively they shattered the previous record of four years 

previous which involved 119 people. 

 

Full story, images, click here - http://

www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/matthews-

boys-on-cloud-9-after-la-record  

 

 

Old Paradian Gresham gives back 

A welcome return visitor to Parade College's Preston 

Campus recently was the dynamic St Kilda midfielder/

forward Jade Gresham, a final year student of the College in 

2015.  

 

Jade is pictured here with, from left, the Preston Campus’ 

Sport Prefect Che Watson, Director Pathways and Old 

Paradians' Association committeeman John Nicholls and the 

campus' other Sport Prefect Liam Smith, following Jade's 

presentation of his No.4 guernsey famously worn by the 

club's former champions of the craft Darrel Baldock and 

Tony Lockett.  

 

Full story, click here - http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-

paradian-stories/old-paradian-gresham-gives-back  

OPs lay foundations for Future Apprentices 

Pictured here with Parade College plumbing teacher Jim 

Hunt is, from left to right, Old Paradians Jordan and Dylan 

Varrasso (2011), and current student Harrison Lacko. 

 

They can be seen on the site of an aged care facility in 

Avondale Heights at which the Varrasso twins are laying 

bricks for the company Probricknblock. 

 

The twins, once VCAL students in the early days of 

Parade’s Preston campus, followed older brother Tim, who 

completed VCAL at Parade in 2007.  

 

In the years since, the Varrasso brothers have given back, 

providing work placement opportunities to Parade College 

VCAL students like Harrison, whom they have mentored in 

the finer points of the trade. 

 

Full story, image, click here - http://

www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/ops-lay-the-

foundations-for-future-apprentices  

 

Mr Tony De Bolfo 

Old Paradians’ Association CEO 
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Collection of school information by the Australian Government under the 
Australian Education Act 2013 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian 

Collection of information about schools  

The Australian Government provides funding to Australian schools under the Australian Education Act 

2013. That Act and the associated Australian Education Regulation 2013 require that your child’s school 

provide the Australian Government with certain information about the school, its financial arrangements, 

and its student body to ensure the funding is properly calculated and accounted for.  

What information is collected by the Australian Government? 

The authority that operates your child’s school such as, a state or territory education department, a 

Catholic Education Office, or an independent school authority, will provide basic information about the 

school to the Australian Government.  This includes its name, address, contact details, years of schooling 

offered and its staff. 

The authority must provide the Australian Government with information about the school’s finances, 

including annual audited financial statements and certification that Government funding has been used for 

proper purposes relating to education. 

In addition, the authority will provide certain performance information at an aggregate level, including 

student attendance rates, student results in the National Assessment Program.  For secondary schools 

this includes, post-school student destinations such as going into the workforce, vocational education and 

training, or higher education. 

The authority is required to publish much of this information, and it is also published by the Australian 

Curriculum Assessment and Reporting Authority (ACARA) on the My School website at 

www.myschool.edu.au. 

The school authority must also provide information to the Australian Government about the makeup of the 

school’s student body during an annual school census. This is because Australian Government funding 

varies according to whether students are primary, secondary, receiving distance education, or are 

overseas students; and is calculated to provide additional funding, called ‘loadings’, for students at 

educational disadvantage. 

 

The authority must provide information about the number of students attending the school, including the 

number of: 

• primary and secondary students 

• full-time and part-time students 

• Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students 

• students with disability 

• students with low English proficiency 

http://www.myschool.edu.au


 

 

 

• students receiving distance education 

• boarding students 

• overseas students. 

 

Who receives this information? 

Most of the information is provided by school authorities to the Australian Government Department of 

Education (the department). Some of it is provided directly to ACARA. 

The department may in turn pass the information on to ACARA, state and territory education departments 

and authorities, the Australian Bureau of Statistics (ABS), and the Productivity Commission.  The 

department will also provide the information to other organisations if required or authorised by law to do 

so. 

The department may also disclose the information to its Information and Communication Technology 

(ICT) service providers, to allow them to provide ICT support services to the department. 

Why is this information collected? 

The department collects information about schools under the Australian Education Act 2013 for the 

purposes of that Act, which include: 

calculation of Australian Government funding 

oversight of funding conditions and requirements 

monitoring of financial performance and educational outcomes of schools 

publishing and providing information about schools to the public. 

The department also uses the information for research, statistical analysis, and policy development on 

school education for the Australian Government. 

Information passed to ACARA, state and territory education authorities, the ABS, and the Productivity 

Commission is used by those organisations for their public purposes.  For example, the information 

collected from school authorities under the Australian Education Act 2013 forms part of the national 

statistical collection maintained by the ABS. 

Is my child identified in the information collected by the Australian Government? 

Where school authorities are required to provide the Australian Government with information about 

students, that information is aggregated statistical data that does not identify individual students.  The 

information is not matched with any other information held by the Australian Government that can be 

used to identify individual students. 

However, from time to time the department engages contractors to audit or verify school records to 

ensure that the information a school provides to the department is accurate. The information previously 

collected by the department may also be passed onto these contractors for this purpose.  

 



 

 

 

When carrying out an audit, the contractors may need to access information about individual students 

from the school’s records. This information may be ‘personal information’ within the meaning given in the 

Privacy Act 1988. The contractors may pass this information onto officers within the department if there is 

a discrepancy in the data provided by the school and the school’s records and further investigation is 

required. 

There may be other circumstances in which a school authority will voluntarily provide information about 

individual students to the department when seeking additional funding for those students. Most 

commonly, these are where a student has not been in attendance at a school during the annual school 

census reference period but the authority wishes to receive funding for him or her, or where the authority 

believes that the demographics of the students at the school are not representative of the households in 

the ABS statistical areas serviced by the school. 

Other than in exceptional circumstances (for example, investigation of fraud relating to overseas 

students), the department does not disclose personal information to any overseas recipients. 

 

Contacts for further information 

If you have questions about the collection of information about schools by the Australian Government 

under the Australian Education Act 2013, please contact: 

The Recurrent Assistance for Schools team at: GrantsandDatahelp@education.gov.au. 

You can get more information about the way in which the department will manage your personal 

information, including information on accessing or correcting your information, and how to make a 

complaint, in our full privacy policy, at education.gov.au/privacy or by requesting a copy from the 

department at privacy@education.gov.au.  

In the interests of student safety…… 

Please observe all speed zones and traffic management signage whilst on College 

grounds 

Please follow directions by traffic marshals and parking attendants 

Please remember there is a strict “No Standing” rule for all vehicles anywhere along the 

College driveway 

Thank you for your co-operation 

mailto:GrantsandDatahelp@education.gov.au
mailto:privacy@education.gov.au


 

Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

31 July * VCAL Ministry Retreat #1 

 * Family School Tour Bundoora 

 * Senior Sport 

 * Homework Club 

 * Year 10 Dancing Practice 

1 August * VCAL Ministry Retreat #1 

 * Years 7/8 Sport 

 * Subject Selection Evening 2020 for 

current Years 9 & 10 students 

2 August * Bodkin Fundraiser - Krispy Kreme 

 * Family School Tour Preston 

3 August  * Science Talent Search Judging Day, 

Bundoora 

5-7 August * Unit 4 Outdoor & Environmental 

Studies, Mt Baw Baw Experience 

5 August * Year 7 Science Excursion - 

Greensborough Polytechnic 

 * Culinary Competition 

 * Board Meeting 

6 August * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Homework Club 

 * VCE English: Black Diggers 

Performance 

7 August * Senior Sport 

 * Homework Club 

 * Year 10 Dancing Practice 

8-12 August * Lake Mungo Trip 

8 August * Subject Selection Forms due for Yrs 

7, 8 & 11 Students 

 * Years 7/8 Sport 

9 August * Family School Tour Bundoora 

 * FIRE Carriers BBQ Fundraiser 

 * 1989 Reunion 

10 August * Herald Sun Shield Final 

 * Saturday Detention 

12 August * Family School Tour Preston 

 * ACC Stage Band Workshop 

 * Father & Son Winter Games Night 

13 August * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Victorian School Music Festival - Jazz 

Ensemble 

 * Homework Club 

14 August * VCAL Ministry Retreat #2 

 * Herald Sun shield Final Intermediate 

 * OPA Luncheon 

 * Senior Sport 

 * Subject Selection Evening 2020 

 * Year 7 Justin D’Ath Visit 

 * Homework Club 

 * Year 10 Dancing Practice 

 * Parents of Parade Meeting 

15 August * VCAL Ministry Retreat #2 

 * Years 7/8 Sport 

 * Year 9 ExCEL ELP 2 Reports released 

online to parents at 10am 

17-23 August * Book Week 

18 August * Working Bee 

19-25 August * Solidarity Action Week 

19 August * Book Week Author Year 8 classes 

 * OPA Executive Meeting 

 * Winter Music Concert 

Working Bee 

Sunday 18 August 

8.00am to 12.30pm 

Bundoora & Preston 

Campuses 



 


